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adom (red, red stew)   
adomoni (ruddy, of 
healthy red complexion) 
Adonai echad ("G-d is 
one" DEVARIM 6:4) 
Adonav (his master) 
Adonei hahar (owner of 
the hill) 
Adoneichem (your L-rd) 
Adonim (masters) 
Adonoi Teshuati (L-rd of 
my salvation) 
aesek (scale) 
af Balak (anger of 
Balak) 
af Dovid (Dovid's anger) 
af Elohim (G-d's anger, 
wrath of G-d) 
af hagadol (great wrath) 
af Sha'ul (anger of 
Sha'ul) 
af (anger, nose) 
afar, aphar (dust) 
Afikoman (broken off 
Matzah at Pesach) 
afsei aretz (ends of the 
earth) 
agalah chadashah (new 
wagon/cart) 
agalah (cart, wagon) 
agalim (calves, calf 
idols) 
agalot (wagons) 
agam haeish (lake of 
fire) 
agam (pool, lake, pond) 
agamim(pools, lakes) 
aggadot, aggadah 
(stories, philosophical 
material) 
agmat nefesh (grief, 
sadness, tzubrochen, 
broken hearted) 
agmei nefesh (grieved) 
agorat kesef (a silver 
coin) 
agudah (union, 
association, bound 
together union) 
aguddah echat (one unit) 
aguddot motah (bindings 
of the yoke bar) 
agunah (woman whose 
husband's whereabouts 
are unknown) 
ahavah harabba (great 
love) 
ahavah shel achvah      
(brotherly love) 
ahavah (agape, love) 
ahavas hakesef (love of 
money) 
ahavas Hashem, ahavat 
Hashem (G-d's love; the 
love of G-d) 
ahavas Moshiach (love of 
Moshiach) 
 
 

ahavat nafsho (with the 
love of his own 
nefesh/self) 
ahavat (love of) 
ahavim(lovers) 
ahsh(moth) 
ahuvei Hashem (beloved 
ones of G-d) 
ahuvi (beloved) 
airusin, erusin, eirusim 
(betrothal, engagement) 
aizen (well founded, 
incontrovertible) 
akarah (barren woman 
[i.e. Yerushalayim 
emptied out by the  
Golus that Isaiah    
sees coming]) 
akav (attacked at the 
heel) 
akavish (spider) 
akedah (binding) 
akeret (barren woman) 
akev (heel, [at] the 
heel, supplanters, 
deceivers) 
akh (fireplace) 
akhaperah (I will 
appease, pacify) 
akhayot, achayot 
(sisters) 
akhbar (mouse) 
akhbarim (mice) 
akhuzah (possession, 
property, estate) 
akov (is deceitful) 
akrabei ha'aretz 
(scorpions of the earth) 
akrabim (scorpions) 
akrav (scorpion, 
scorpions) 
al (on, not) 
al ha'aretz (over the 
world) 
al haadamah (upon the 
earth) 
al hakol hu HaElohim 
mam’vorach l’Olam va’ed. 
Omein. (over all is G-d 
blessed forever. Amen.) 
al killayon 
(incorruptibility) 
al menat (in order that) 
al ratzon (with 
acceptance) 
al tira, ish chamudot 
(fear not, O man greatly 
valued, beloved) 
al tirah (fear not) 
al-alamot (after the  
manner virgins, i.e., in 
the treble-see Ps 46) 
al-ken (therefore) 
al-sus (on horse) 
alah (oath, imprecation, 
curse) 
alamot (virginal 
unmarried young women, 
young unmarried virgins; 
alamot is plural of 
almah, "virgin," alamot, 

"virgins;" see Shir 
HaShirim 1:3; Yeshayah 
7:14; Bereshis 24:43; 
Shemot 2:8; Mishlei 
30:19, where the word 
means explicitly or 
implicitly "virgin" and 
where "young woman" is 
not an adequate 
rendering, in this case, 
since the King was 
hardly interested in 
only "young women" in 
his harem, 
alefim (thousands) 
aleh te'enah (fig leaf) 
aleh (leaf) 
avoneinu (our 
iniquities) 
alilot (actions) 
aliyah leregel 
(pilgrimage) 
aliyah (ascent) 
aliyyah (upper room) 
aliyyat hamekerah (upper 
room of cooling) 
aliyyat kir (walled 
upper room) 
aliyyat hasha'ar (upper 
room over the gate) 
aliyyot (upper chambers, 
upper rooms) 
aliyyot (upper rooms) 
alluf (companion, 
husband, confidant) 
alluf (guide, friend) 
almah (unmarried young 
virgin) 
almanah (widow) 
almanot (widows) 
almenut (widowhood) 
almon (widowhood) 
aloh (false swearing) 
alon (oak) 
Alphey Yehudah (Clans of 
Yehudah) 
als (since) 
alter (old) 
alterer ben (older son) 
aluf (chief) 
alufei (chiefs) 
alummim (sheaves of 
wheat) 
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